

# CHERINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Clerk – Richard Smith, 35 Chavenage Lane, Tetbury, Glos, GL8 8JT  
 email: [cheringtonparishcouncil@yahoo.co.uk](mailto:cheringtonparishcouncil@yahoo.co.uk)  
 Chairman - Cllr Mike Mitchell

## Minutes of the Cherington Parish Council Meeting held at Cox's Farm on Tuesday May 5th 2021 at 6.00 pm

Present: Cllrs M Mitchell (Chairman), H Arden, K Gegg, P Workman, K. Macmahon  
 Also present: R Smith (Parish Clerk)

			<b>Actions</b>
23/3/21	Public participation:	None	
24/3/21	To <b>RECEIVE</b> apologies for absence	None	
25/3/21	To <b>RECEIVE</b> any Declarations of Interest	None	
26/3/21	To <b>APPROVE</b> the minutes of the last PC meeting	The minutes of the two previous Parish Council Meetings were approved and signed.	<b>Clerk</b> to make these available via the website in "non-draft" form.
27/3/21	To <b>RECEIVE</b> Clerk's report and any correspondence received	The clerks report was <b>RECEIVED</b> , and its contents noted. The council reissued a check to Mr Nicholas Winkfield on behalf of "The Villager."  The Audit notification from GAPTC was received; a report from the Clerk will follow, for consideration.  The council considered matters related to Aston Farm and the communication received from Avening Parish Council and previously circulated.	<b>Clerk</b> to progress the production of a signed cheque for Mr Winkfield.  <b>Clerk</b> to progress.  <b>Cllrs Mitchell and Gegg</b> to produce a reply which will be shared via the pages of "The Villager" magazine.
28/3/21	To <b>REVIEW</b> planning items and applications	After <b>DISCUSSION</b> Councillors raised no objection with planning items; <b>Cllr Arden</b> subsequently suggested by email that a potential increase in road traffic levels be considered, in relation to planning item three.	<b>Clerk</b> to voice this observation via the planning portal.
29/3/21	To <b>AGREE</b> Financial matters (report and year and figures.)	Councillors <b>AGREED</b> the financial report and year-end information.	<b>Clerk</b> to further matters for the AGAR return, to meet the June schedule.
20/3/21	<b>Village issues:</b>	Councillors <b>DISCUSSED</b> signpost and winter plan issues, potential arrangements for the Telephone Box, and <b>AGREED</b> subject matter for the next Villager edition.  <b>Cllr Gegg</b> was asked to revisit defib. signage provision. <b>Cllrs Workman and Mitchell</b> agreed to progress the issue with protection for the Village Green.	<b>Clerk</b> to continue to monitor the intended Highways attendance and to ensure the Grit Bin is placed.  <b>Cllrs</b> to provide material to the Villager. <b>Cllrs</b> to meet when possible to share materials for the protection of the Green.

		Potential issues with the local <b>Cricket Club</b> were voiced and then <b>DISCUSSED</b> .	
21/21	<b>Councillor's submissions for the AM Agenda</b>	<b>NONE</b> were voiced at the meeting.	<b>Clerk</b> to propose further arrangements for this Annual Meeting.
22/21	<b>Date of next meeting</b>	<b>26<sup>th</sup> May 2021</b>	
		There being no further business, the meeting closed at 7.20 pm	

Chairman's Signature:

Clerk's Signature: